
COLRAIN COUNCIL ON AGING 

 

Minutes for meeting on March 31, 2025 

 

The meeting was called to order at 2:00 pm by Chair Janice Barnes. 

 

Attending members:  Valeda Peters, Elaine Stanley, Amy J. Herzig, Rusty Barnes, Kathy Steinum, Michelle F. Hillman, 

Susan Slowinski, Janice Barnes, Kathy Phelps, Richard R. Herzig 

Guest: Tina Cote, FRTA administrator, and Emily Thurber 

 

Secretary’s report: Betty motioned to accept the minutes;  Kathy P. seconded and unanimously approved. 

 

Treasure report for Dec 2024-March 2025: reviewed and approved 

 

Donations: Nov 2024 – foot clinic $126.00 

                        Dec2024 – foot clinic      90.00 

        Jan 2025 – foot clinic   136.00 

        Feb 2025 – foot clinic     83.00 

        Mar 2025 – foot clinic     78.00 

        Mar 2025 – foot clinic     71.00 

                                                                       $584.00 total 

 

Bills:  Nov 26 - Piper Sagan - $  540.00 (foot clinic=12) 

            Nov 27 – Piper Sagan-      595.00 (foot clinic=13) 

            Dec 18 -Piper Sagan-        630.00 (foot clinic=14)            

            Jan 22 – Piper Sagan-    1450.00 (foot clinic=32) 

            Feb 25- Piper Sagan-      630.00 (foot clinic=14) 

            Mar 25-Piper Sagan-       740.00 (foot clinic=16) 

            Mar 26-Piper Sagan-       630.00 (foot clinic=14) 

            Jan    5-Betty Johnson-     11.34 (broom) 

                                                              $5226.34 total 

 

Richie made a motion to accept the payment of bills and donations, and Michelle seconded. Unanimously approved. 

 

Tina and Emily joined us to present valuable information about the FRTA. Pamphlets and applications will be available 

for people to pick up in the foyer of the town office. A very informative presentation. 

 

It was agreed that the now location of the foot clinic at the town office is perfect. Janice will take care of April 22 and 

Betty for April 23.  

 

A motion by Richie to have the COA pay for Colrain Seniors’ Fireman’s breakfast on April 12. Betty seconded and 

unanimously approved. Kathy and Elaine will take the 7-8 am slot followed by Betty. 

 

Discussion followed regarding having our August meal with the Fireman’s hamburg and hot dog cookout at the Military 

Band Concert. The COA will pay for Colrain seniors' meals. The hotdog wagon is being considered for July. Kathy S. will 

check on the specifics. Janice suggested having our ice cream social at Hager’s and having it earlier in the day. We are still 

interested in the coffee and donut social at Pine Hill this summer.  

 

Kathy S gave ideas for games on Sat morning. She will get more info. Cornhole will be starting May 5 and pickle ball has 

been tabled until we can find a place to set it up. 

 

 Betty made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Michelle seconded. Unanimously approved. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Elaine Stanley, Secretary 

 


